


Governing Body News 

Dear Parent and Carers 

So, what have the Governors have been up to: 

Governor Day – 20th March 

Thank you to all the children and school team for welcoming the Governors whilst we were in school for the day.  We enjoyed 

visiting the children and getting to know the staff better over lunch. 

Here are some snippets from our report: 

Children in Year 5 were knowledgeable with their vocabulary during Whole Class Reading.  I was fascinated about the 

words they looked up from their book, ‘Letters From The Lighthouse’ by Emma Carroll.  The children used dictionaries 

to look up terms and wrote them down to stick on the English display.  How many words do you know: “bewildered, 

retorted, precariously, withering, kosher and grogne”? 

Lessons were interesting and teachers consistently checked understanding of instructions given to students. 
 
The classroom displays for Maths were eye-catching and informative, and great to see the bar model, part whole  

model and an array.  Loved the description of an array as a chocolate bar (which I had known that back in my          

university days). 

Really enjoyed being in the Resource area learning the imperative (bossy) words for making a Jam sandwich.  It made 

me hungry! 

Pupils across the age groups were engaged in the activities and really seemed to be enjoying them.  They were        
confident with their responses when asked questions about their activities and accurate with their explanations. 
 
 

I came away with the feeling that our children are engaged with the lessons and this was evident by how many       

children, across all classes, were eager to put their hand up and contribute by attempting to answer the teacher's  

questions. 

The art activity in Year 5 was thought provoking and extended the pupils' thinking skills. 
EYFS pupils were proud of their phonic books and eager to show them off.  Also enjoyed talking to them about the  
seasons with their wonderful tree artwork. 
 

Staff and students alike were very welcoming �  
 

 

We’re enthusiastic about our future visits and next year’s Governor day! 

Get in touch via email or using our contact form (also on the Governors section on the website):  
 
https://forms.office.com/r/n3L972NxxV  
 

Have a great Easter break! 

 

Highwood Governors 

https://forms.office.com/r/n3L972NxxV





























